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IN REPLY REFER TO: Multi-use Visitor Path Project 
 
 
October 1, 2014 
 
Subject: Multi-use Visitor Path 
Reference: Environmental Assessment Available for Comment 
 
Dear Friend of Bryce Canyon National Park and Dixie National Forest: 
 
The National Park Service (NPS) and United States Forest Service (USFS) are making available for public review 
and comment an Environmental Assessment (EA) for the Multi-use Visitor Path. The EA evaluates a no action 
alternative and two action alternatives. The primary purpose of the proposed project is to relieve safety issues for all 
visitors who choose to use nonmotorized transportation— such as walking, jogging, cycling, and cross-country 
skiing— to experience the park and adjacent United States Forest Service areas near Bryce Canyon City. The 
proposed project would begin at the shuttle bus staging area in Bryce Canyon City and continue through Dixie 
National Forest to key developed visitor use areas in the park. No portion of the proposed path would be 
constructed below the canyon rim on city, forest, or park lands, nor in wilderness areas. 
 
With increases in park visitation and traffic congestion, cyclists and pedestrians need a way to travel to and within 
the park that is safer, provides a better visitor experience, and promotes pedestrian and cycling travel between 
nearby communities and the park. The proposed visitor multi-use path would be developed to relieve safety issues 
for visitors of all ages and abilities who choose to use nonmotorized transportation to reach key viewpoints and 
trailheads in the park and adjacent USFS areas.  
 
The No-action Alternative represents the park’s and the forest’s ongoing operations and implementing existing, 
approved plans. The No-action Alternative assumes that the multi-use visitor path would not be constructed. 
Existing conditions such as congestion, user conflicts, and multimodal safety issues would continue and possibly 
worsen as visitation increases in the future. 
 
Under Alternative Alignment A, the agencies’ preferred alternative, the multi-use visitor path would be designed to fit 
into the natural topography to the greatest extent possible and would generally parallel State Route 63 and the main 
park road while providing separation between nonmotorized user groups and vehicles. The path would also provide 
maximum direct access to key visitor destinations in the park such as the General Store; the Lodge; and Sunrise, 
Sunset, Inspiration, and Bryce points. The path would begin at the shuttle staging area in Bryce Canyon City and 
continue for approximately 7.3 miles through Dixie National Forest and in Bryce Canyon National Park. 
 
Under Alternative Alignment B, the multi-use visitor path would also be designed as a separated path, distinct from 
park roads; however it would remain as close to existing roads as possible. It would begin at the shuttle staging area 
and continue for roughly 7.2 miles through Dixie National Forest and in Bryce Canyon National Park. This alignment 
for the proposed path would not connect directly to visitor destinations such as the Lodge and Sunrise, Sunset, 
Inspiration, and Bryce points. Instead, it would largely rely on visitors making connections via low-speed, existing 
park roads to provide access to these destinations. 
 
The NPS and USFS have prepared the EA to analyze potential impacts from each alternative, including the 
agencies’ preferred alternative. Your input is needed to address remaining concerns and allow NPS and USFS staff 
to reach a final decision, complete the project design, and begin its implementation.  

     




